
INT. STUDIO - DAY 

ANNIE leans in, whispering frantically.

ANNIE
Copilot?!

COPILOT; helpful, calm responds. 

COPILOT
Um, yes?

ANNIE
That guy that turned me down at 
Trader Joes last week is at my gym, 
HELP! 

COPILOT
The one that smelled of birchwood 
and healthy masculinity?

ANNIE
Yes!

COPILOT
The one you used the pickup line 
“are you a parking ticket? Because 
you’ve got "FINE" written all over 
you, and I'm not appealing it”?

ANNIE
...yea.  

COPILOT
Searching apartments for rent in 
Greenland. 

ANNIE
What? 

COPILOT
I think 3000 miles is enough space 
to put this behind you. 

ANNIE
Wait Copilot, I’m not moving! 

COPILOT
I also found job openings in the 
area. Looks like there’s multiple 
remote positions so you could work 
from home and never show your face 
to humanity again. I’m updating 
your LinkedIn now.  
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ANNIE
What the heck?

COPILOT
They have a thriving fishing 
industry. How do you feel about 
life on a boat? 

ANNIE
Not good.  

COPILOT
Hmmm. I’ll write “flexible.”

ANNIE
But I-

COPILOT
Ooo I also found a Lonely girls 
group that meets every Monday, 
Tuesday Wednesday and Saturday. 
Should I sign you up?

ANNIE
NO! I’m not moving! It wasn’t that 
bad of a pickup line! I can come 
back from this!

A long pause. They stare back and forth at one another. 
Finally: 

ANNIE (CONT'D)
I guess rent would be cheaper. 

COPILOT
And it’s a low-Artic climate all 
year round so a great excuse to 
never leave your apartment. 

Annie rolls her eyes. 

END.

2.


